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27 February 2024 

Richard Leonard MSP 
Convener 
Public Audit Committee 
Scottish Parliament 
Edinburgh 
EH99 1SP 

Dear Convener 

The 2022/23 audit of the Water Industry Commission Scotland 

At the Committee’s meeting on 8 February 2024, when colleagues and I briefed the 
Committee on my report The 2022/23 audit of the Water Industry Commission Scotland, I 
agreed to share the retrospective approval correspondence received by the auditor. The 
email trail between the Water Industry Commission Scotland and the Scottish Government 
sponsor team is shown in Appendix 1. 

As part of the discussions there were occasions where committee members were looking for 
specific details, for example who attended the reimbursed dinners and whether there was 
reimbursement for first class flights for international work. Following the meeting the audit team 
reviewed the information held on file but, due to the lack of a comprehensive audit trail from the 
Commission, we are not able to confirm who was in attendance. As I advised during the 
evidence session it would be best to request this information from the Commission directly. 

During the evidence session the auditor advised that it was the Chair who approved the Chief 
Executive’s expense claims. The Commission has clarified that it was actually the Chair of the 
Audit and Risk Committee who approved those claims rather than the Chair of the Board. 
Apologies for this inaccuracy in our evidence. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Stephen Boyle 
Auditor General for Scotland 
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